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Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
Jackson County Fire District #3, White City, Oregon
June 27, 2009
President Connie Barton called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

Connie Barton, President
Allen Forster, Immediate Past President,

   Director Position #1

David Jones, Second Vice President, 

   Director Position #2

Darrell King, Director Position #3

Kevin Van Dyke, Director Position #4

Bob Reeves, Director Position #6

Don Trotter, Director Position #2

Members Not Present/Excused:
Mark Kreutzer, 1nd Vice President

Roy Palmer, Director Position #5


	Guests:
Tina Greiner, President, OVFA

Jim Oeder, OVFA

Scott Mullen, OVFA

Paulette Oliver, Wilson-Heirgood Insurance

Dave Hard, Chief, Jackson Co. Fire District #3 

Randy Simpson, State Fire Marshal

James Walker, OSFM 

Dennis Ingram, Court Street Consulting

Janessa Ingram, Court Street Consulting

Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA

Mary Tucker, OFDDA




Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the April 18, 2009 meeting were approved as amended.  

Financial Report

Mary Tucker reviewed the financial reports for the association.  

Motion:  Moved by Director Jones and seconded by Director Forster to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion passed.

Guest Reports

OSFM:  State Fire Marshal Randy Simpson reported that the priority bill for the fire services, the novelty lighter bill, had gone into effect.  He also reported on the impact of the economy on public safety.  FIPT had a $5 million carry over which had lead to an attempt to divert $2 million in FIPT funds to the bomb squad.  That effort was not successful.  The OSFM legislative agenda (legislation relating to fireworks and propane tanks) was moving along nicely, with the exception of the fee bill for the card-lock program, which was still in play.  Because there had been no increase in fees in 17 years, there was concern over the viability of the program.  

On the national level, Chief Simpson reported that there had been a national movement to ban residential sprinklers.  At the same time, Oregon has gone in the opposite direction.  If sprinkler are prohibited, the OSFM will seek funds to offset costs associated with firefighting.  
Director King asked that, given situations in Allegheny and Sherman County, if Oregon was working toward system similar to California, where there is a statewide effort.  Chief Simpson responded that such a program was cost prohibitive for Oregon and he didn’t see it happening. 
OVFA:   OVFA President Scott Mullen thanked Jackson 3 and reported on the recent OVFA election results:
Scott Mullen, President

Dave Butler, 1st Vice President
 
Kourosh Modjtabai, 2nd Vice President 

Lori Albert, Secretary/Treasurer
Wilson-Heirgood:  Paulette Oliver reported that she had forwarded photos of training in LaPine.  A total of fifteen workshops had been held with excellent participation, most recent was The Dalles.  The goal is to hit each area at least twice.  Staff requested a list of scheduled dates to be posted on the OFDDA website. 

Paulette also reported on insurance programs including SDAO’s Self-Insured Loss Prevention Program, District (EXHIBIT A), the Safety and Health Program (EXHIBIT B) and the Workers Compensation Program  (EXHIBIT C)  and distributed WHA’s suggestions for personnel safety and OR-OSHA.   (EXHIBIT D)
President’s Report

President Barton discussed the Retreat agenda, noting the Board would review policies, the Strategic Plan and discuss the budget.  She reported that she had been attempting to gain membership during her travels.  

President Barton announced that, in keeping with OFDDA policy #132, Don Trotter and Darrell King had been appointed to nominating committee.  She suggested that policies be reviewed at least once per year.  
Staff Report

Legislative Report:  Staff reported that a final legislative report would be forthcoming following adjournment of the 2009 legislative session.  
DPSST 
As submitted.  (EXHIBIT E)
Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council 
Scott Mullen reported that work of the Council had slowed and that there were currently only two task forces:  
· The Incident Management Task Force is gathering data on type 3 teams.  
· The Task Force on Toxic Hazard Environment.  TVF&R has a monitor that measures toxins in the air to determine when it’s safe to remove protective gear.  His hope is that the study will generate safety recommendations. 
Joint Conference   
President Barton reported that she had attended the Joint Conference Committee meeting the previous Thursday.  She presented the draft brochure. 
NAEFO   
Staff reported that the NAEFO was scheduled for week of September 28 in Dallas, Texas.  
Life Safety
 Darrell King noted that only the subcommittee had met.  He commented that the Beach Safety piece in the Communiqué was a sample of the Committee’s work. 
Task Force on FF Death 
No report

Old Business

President Barton reported that Board members continued to work with Allegheny.  Director Reeves questioned what would happen if the area found itself without fire protection.  It was noted that they could contract with anyone who will contract with them. 
Staff read an email from former OFDDA Board member George Warren announcing his retirement. 
Adjourn

There was no additional business and the meeting was adjourned at 12:32 p.m.
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___________________________________
Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director
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